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plies furnishedin the year one thousandsevenhundred and
seventy-five,” (1) passed,the eighteenthday of February,one
thousandsevenhundredandninety-one,whetherapowerwas
investedin the register-generalandcomptroller-generalof this
commonwealthto settle the accountof the late Doctor Ben-
jamin Alison, deceased,as far asthe samerelatesto. the set-
vicesrenderedby him, in attendingon severalpersonswounded
in the serviceof the lateprovinceof Pennsylvania:

[SectionL] (SectionI. P. L.) Be it enactedby the Senate
and louse of Representativesof the Commonwealthof Penn-
sylvania,in GeneralAssemblymet, andit is herebyenactedby
the authority of the same, That the register-generalof this
stateis herebyauthorizedandrequiredto examineand settle
the accountof the said Doctor Francis Alison, surviving ex-
ecutorof his brotherDoctor Benjamin A1ison~,for his attend-
anceon the personswoundedin the execution of the orders
given by JohnPenn, Esquire,late governor of Pennsylvania,
datedthe twenty-fifth day of November,onethousandseven
hundredandseventy-five,allowing such a. sumasshallappear
to be justandequitable,andthe samebeingexaminedandap-
provedby t]i~comptroller-general,and. afterwardsconfirmed
by the governor,acertificateshall thereuponbeissuedin favor
of the said Doctor Francis Alison, to bearinterestfrom the
eighteenthday of February,onethousandsevenhundredand
ninety-one.

PassedMarch 21, 1791. Recorded~L. B. No. 4, p. 140.

CHAPTERMDXXXVIII.

AN ACT TO SUSPEND, FOR A LIMITED TIME, THE POWERSOF THE
COMMISSIONERS OF THE SEVERAL COUNTIES WITHIN THIS’ COM-
MONWEALTH TO MAKE SALE OF UNSEATED LANDS~FOR NON-PAY-
MENT OF TAXES.

Whereasthe executionof the law, directing the sale of un-
seatedlandsfor non-paymentof taxes,will beat a time unfav-
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orablefor travelling, andmay becomevery injurious to the
owners,unlessthe time of the said salesshouldbe fixed at a
moreconvenientseasonof theyear: Therefore:

[SectionI.] (SectionI. P. L.) Be it enactedby the Senate
and Houseof Representativesof the Commonwealthof Penn-
sylvania,in GeneralAssemblymet; andit is herebyenactedby
the authority of the same,That the commissionersof the sev-
eral countiesof this commonwealthbe, and they arehereby,
restrictedand prohibited from making saleof any unseated
landswhatsoeverin theirrespectivecounties,by reasonof the
non-paymentof taxes,until thefirst day of Augustnext, any
law to the contrarynotwithstanding.

[SectionII.] (SectionII. P. L.) And. beit further enacted
by the authority aforesaid,Thatafterthe first day of August
next,thecommissionersof therespectivecountiesshall proceed
to sell all suchlands, thetaxeson which shall not previously
be paid, andall expensesthathaveaccrued,or shallaccrue,in
advertisingthe said lands, shall, togetherwith the taxes,be
chargedto the delinquentowneror owners,of which salesthe
commissionersshall give ten days’ notice, in threeor moreof
themostpublic placeswithin therespectivecounties.

PassedMarch 24, 1791. RecordedL. B. No. 4, p. 141..

CHAPTERMDXXXIX.

AN ACT TO ESTABLISH A FE~RRYOVER SWATARA CREEK, NEAR THE
TOWN OF WILLIAMsrnj~~,iN THE COUNTY OF DAUPHIN, AND FOR
VESTING THE. RIGHT IN CHRISTIAN SELTZER, HIS HEIRS AND
ASSIGNS.

WhereasChristianSeltzerhathrepresentedthathehasfor a
numberof yearspast, at a considerableexpense,established
and maintaineda ferry over Swataracreek,on the main road
leadingfrom theboroughof Reading,throughthetown of Wil-
liamsburg,in thecountyof Dauphin,andthata goodandwell-
conductedferry at that place would be a public benefit, and


